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Discussion Topics: THE PRACTICE OF ETHNOGRAPHY 

Jean and John Comaroff describe ethnography as the practice of taking seriously people\202s 
daily lives and experiences in particular places, while at the same time drawing connections 
to wider processes, histories, and structures. In a world characterized by \204akward 
scales\211 (Comaroff and Comaroff, 2002), and constantly changing relationships between local 
and global realities, ethnography is both facing unique challenges and becoming more 
important as a tool for social and cultural critique. 

This course will examine some of the dilemmas, practices, and purposes of ethnography in the 
contemporary world. In particular, we will ask: how does ethnographic practice relate to the 
social, political, and cultural contexts it emerges from and it engages with? How is 
anthropology complicit with existing structures of power and how can it encourage hope, 
critique and social change? How has ethnography been changing and what could be its role in 
the future? 

By reading and discussing work on community-based research, we will reflect on the social 
positions of the ethnographer, on collaboration and consent during research, and on power 
inequalities between the anthropologist and the people s/he works with. We will also address 
some current approaches to carrying out and representing ethnography that use visual 
materials, performance, and popular writing. 

Grading: Article review assignment one: 15% 
 

Article review assignment two: 20% 
 

Class participation: 5% 

Paper proposal and presentation: 10% 

Peer review: 5% 

Final project/paper: 45% 



The Practice of Anthropology (A)

\204All the assignments in this course must be completed for a final grade to be 
assigned.\211 

\204The Department of Sociology and Anthropology follows SFU policy in relation to grading 
practices, grade appeals (Policy T 20.01) and academic dishonesty and misconduct procedures 
(Policy T 10.03).  It is the responsibility of students to in form themselves of the content 
of these policies (available on the SFU website under Administration, SFU Polices & 
Procedures).\211

Required Texts: Most articles will be available online through the SFU library. 

Other required readings will be available on reserve. 

Recommended Texts: None 

Materials/Supplies: None 

Prerequisite/Corequisite: SA 101 and one of SA 201, 263, 286 or 293.  Recommended at least 
two upper division courses in anthropology.

Notes: All students are expected to read and understand SFU\202s policies with regard to 
academic dishonesty (T 10.02 and T 10.03).  These policies are available at the following web 
addresses: http://www.sfu.ca/policies/teaching/t10-02.htm and 
http://www.sfu.ca/policies/teaching/t10-03.htm 

This outline is derived from a course outline repository database that was maintained by SFU 
Student Services and the University’s IT Services Department. The database was retired in 
2014 and the data migrated to SFU Archives in 2015.


